
 
28th March 2025 

Dear parents and carers, 

It is hard to believe there is only one week to go before we break up for Easter.  This term has 

absolutely flown by! 

It was wonderful to see so many of you attending parent and carer open evenings this week.  I 

hope you enjoyed seeing your children’s learning and hearing from their teachers about the 

fantastic progress they have made this term.  I know that some of you had the chance to speak 

to some of our governors and share your thoughts about the school. Thank you – it is always 

helpful to have your feedback and you had some really lovely things to say about the staff 

team and how hard they work to support our children.   

Huge thanks to Emily and our amazing PTA team for doing such a brilliant job organising and 

running the Corbett Chase last weekend.  We had a really good turnout despite slightly wobbly 

weather.  There is still time for you to donate if you would like to.  Look out for the results and 

details of how to donate later in the newsletter. 

Thank you to those who took the time to vote in our parent governor elections last week.  We 

welcome Tenisha Elliot (mum of Oscar in Reception) who was the successful candidate and 

joined the board for her first governor meeting last night.   

Our music performances kicked off with a superb performance by our drummers this week.  

Despite being a little nervous, they did a great job showing off their drumming skills on 

Wednesday.  Thank you to Chris and Murray for arranging the show.  Next week is the turn of 

our budding strings players who will be performing on Tuesday morning.   

Next Friday is the last day of the spring term and we will be celebrating by inviting the children 

to dress up as a woodland creature or to wear green for our Woodland Dress Up Day.  Please 

remember that although we will be finishing at 2pm, the School Street restrictions will remain 

in place from 2.15 – 3.15pm as usual.   

Have a super weekend, enjoy Mothers’ Day and for 

those of you celebrating Eid, I hope you have a lovely 

time celebrating with family and friends  

Best wishes 

Manda George 

Headteacher  

Hazelbank Road, Catford, London, SE6 1TG 

Headteacher: Manda George 

Telephone: 0208 697 2762 

Email: admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

Website: www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk 

Twitter: @TorridonPrimary 

mailto:admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk
http://www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk/


Rights Respecting School 
 

This week in our Rights Respecting Assemblies, we have been learning all 

about Article 12, which gives children the right to express their views and 

have them taken seriously. We discussed how being involved in decisions 

helps young people feel valued and improves their relationships with adults. 

It’s every child’s right to be part of decisions that affect them! 

CORBETT CHASE – WELL DONE TEAM TORRIDON! 
Congrats and thanks to Team Torridon for their fantastic efforts in our 5th Annual Corbett Chase last Sunday, 

from our 25 brilliant runners and walkers - parents, students (both former and current) and friends of - to our 

champion volunteers and cake bakers, who we couldn't have done this without. It was our best year yet with a 

sell-out cake stall and a wonderful community buzz at the Play Street. A record £450 was raised at the cake 

sale (thanks to all the delicious cakes baked). 

 

Special mention to our 4 Torridon students who took part: reigning champ Joshua  

in Year 6 came in 5th overall/1st child in the 10k; first-timer Edward in Year 5 was 

14th overall/2nd child (in a thrilling sprint finish). We loved the smiles at the finish! 

On the parents’ side: Tom Boswell, our reigning 

10k winner, successfully defended his first-place 

title, followed in 2nd place by Tom Steadman. 

And our top half-marathon finisher James 

Webb came 2nd place in the Half in another 

impressive run. 

Well done to all our participants! Please support their great efforts, in aid 

of Torridon:  https://gofund.me/0cc09c2a  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://gofund.me/0cc09c2a


 Woodland Friends’ Dress Up Day 
 

Our woodland is two years old and to celebrate we 

invite you to come to school on Friday 4th April dressed 

as a woodland creature! 

Children who do not want to dress up as a woodland 

friend are invited to wear green. 

This is a fundraising event to maintain and expand our ever growing 

woodland area. Donations can be paid directly to Parent pay or buckets will be on 

the gate to accept cash.  

 Suggested donation of £1. 

 Torridon Nursery Places For September 2025 
 

If you have a child who turns 4 years old 

between 1st September 2025 and 31st 

August 2026 and you would like to enrol 

them at Torridon nursery, please get an 

application from the office or request one 

by email from: 

admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk. 

We have limited spaces, to avoid 

disappointment, please request and submit an application form as soon as possible.  

 Free School Meal Vouchers For The Easter Holidays 
 

Free School Meal Vouchers for the Easter Holidays will be issued next week.  

If you are entitled to the vouchers you will receive an email and/or text message 

when your voucher has been assigned. Simply open the app or log in via 

evouchers.com/login to redeem your voucher at your chosen retailer.  

If you have any queries please contact the school office.  

mailto:admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk


Callie-Rose - Autism Acceptance Month 
April is autism acceptance month. Callie is organising a 5k walk 

to raise money. To show your support, please donate here: 

https://waam.autism.org.uk/fundraising/callie-rosemcevilly-

67e5b67ada65fae6ef9574c9?edit=page 

My story 

I am fundraising for the National Autistic Society by organising my own 5k walk during 

World Autism Acceptance Month, April 2025. 💜. I’m walking to help improve education 

for young autistic people 💙. I’m walking to help improve workplaces for autistic people 

💚. I’m walking to help reduce loneliness and isolation among autistic people💛. I’m 

walking to celebrate Autism Acceptance Month.    Anything you can donate is greatly 

appreciated and will be going towards creating a better society for autistic people and 

their families. To read more about the work of the National Autistic Society, visit 

www.autism.org.uk Thank you 🙂 

Drum Kit Recital 
Well done to our excellent drum kit 

performers, who put on an excellent 

show. To see children as young as 

year 2, 3 and 4 performing a wide 

range of musical material was 

delightful. 

Thanks to Murray for so expertly 

teaching the children and for 

arranging an entertaining and 

professionally presented experience 

which parents and the whole year of 5 

were able to enjoy.  

Our next performance is on Tuesday 

1st April where the violinists and string 

ensemble will be performing at 

9:00am. 

https://waam.autism.org.uk/fundraising/callie-rosemcevilly-67e5b67ada65fae6ef9574c9?edit=page
https://waam.autism.org.uk/fundraising/callie-rosemcevilly-67e5b67ada65fae6ef9574c9?edit=page


Daylight Savings 
 

Don’t forget, the clocks go forward 1 hour this 

weekend to mark the start of British Summertime.  

 

 

OPAL Play Donations 
 

If you are thinking of having a spring clean over the Easter 

Break, please be on the lookout for things we could use in the 

playground for OPAL play. 

We welcome all donations and are particularly interested in the 

following items: 

Small world toys (farm animals, cars, people etc.)  

Suitcases 

Dressing up clothes:  hats, wigs, masks, handbags etc 

Den making materials 

Fabric 

 



Reception – Trip to the Farm 
 

Last week Reception classes boarded a bus and 

took the DLR to Mudchute Farm in search of the 

three little pigs and to investigate what their 

houses are made of.  

While there, we enjoyed our lunch, bravely fed 

the different animals and explored the farm. We 

had a wonderful time!  

 

 Year 1 – Stepping into Snutt’s Shoes! 
 

This week in Year 1, we had lots of fun bringing the story of Snutt to life! We 
thought about Snutt’s journey around the wonderful planet and imagined all the 
emotions he might have felt. After learning new emotive vocabulary, we used it to 
act in role as Snutt, using our faces and bodies to express his emotions. 

 

 



 Resource Base – Healthy Eating 
   

We have had a big focus on 

learning about healthy 

eating in the Resource Base. 

Blue Pathway have been 

learning about different 

food groups and the benefits 

of each for every meal. 

They have designed their version of a healthy lunch that includes protein, 

carbohydrates and fruit/ vegetables for balanced meal. Next week the 

children will make their chosen lunches. 

 

Year 2 – Easter Story 
 

This half term, Year 2 have been learning all about the Easter Story. 

After retelling the story of Jesus’ resurrection, we then talked about 

what Easter symbolises. We included things like chicks, which 

represent new life and new beginnings. Take a look at some of our 

wonderful Easter designs… 

.  

 



 Year 3 – Writing a Speech 

 

We have been learning how to write a speech 
this week in writing. We began by writing a 
speech to Manda about something we are all 
very passionate about: whether we should 
have football on the playground. The children 
had lots of persuasive ideas for both 
arguments! Next week, we will be writing (and 
performing!) a speech about the impact of 
deforestation on our environment. To do this, 
we have explored arguments for and against 
deforestation, have identified the features of a 
speech, and are practising using the perfect 
present tense. We have also listened to 
speeches by the activist Greta Thunberg to 
inspire our own speeches, as she makes very 
powerful and persuasive points about the 

importance of looking after the environment.  

 

Year 4 – Writing and Geography - Volcano Explanation  
   

We made 3D cross-section models of volcanoes to help us explain to our partner 

how a volcano erupts.  We used technical words like magma chamber, vent and 

crater. This was good practice for next week when we will be writing our 

explanation texts.  

 

       

 

 

 

 



 Year 5 – Moon Landing 
  

This week in year 5, we are working towards writing a 

newspaper report about the Apollo 11 moon landing. Part of 

this includes reading information about the landing that took 

place in 1969 and creating a story map to help us remember the 

important information. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Year 6 – DT 
 

We have been stitching flags 
linked to our learning about the 
LGBTQ+ community.  
Cross stitch is a type of 
embroidery and the children 
enjoyed planning and creating 
their designs using this method.  
 
 
 

INTERESTING FACT: 
Catherine of Aragon, Henry VIII’s first wife, is often thought to have made a form of 
embroidery called ‘Blackwork’ popular in England. ‘Blackwork’ has a lot in 
common with cross stitch. 
 

 

 



Forest School News 
 

It has been so lovely being outside this week as the 

weather improves! The children have been busy planting 

sunflowers which they will grow at home.  In total we 

have planted 300 sunflowers this week! 

The children are going to care for their seed on a sunny 

windowsill for 

4 weeks then plant their flower in their garden. We 

will also be planting sunflowers around Forest 

School. 

The Nursery children have been reading the story of 

Goldilocks and the three bears this week. Daddy, 

Mummy and Baby bear joined us at Forest school to 

enjoy some campfire porridge.    

 

Spring Bulb Competition Update 
 

We are beginning to notice some of our bulbs around school are 

starting to flower. If you purchased a Spring bulb from us in the 

Autumn term remember to bring your pot into school once it has 

fully flowered. 

 

Show your pot to Kelley and we will take a photo of you and 

your flower before displaying the flower around school. Later 

in the Spring term Manda will judge the flowers and choose 

one winner from each year group. 

We can not wait to see your beautiful flowers and brighten up 

our outdoor spaces. 

 Strings Recital  
Don't forget that the strings recital is on Tuesday at 9:00am. String ensemble is rehearsing 

from 8:15 as usual. All of this will be in the year 5 hall. 

We hope to see you there. 



Dates for Your Diary 

Tuesday 1st April  
9am Strings performance for parents and carers 
(including string ensemble) 
Year 5 and 6 tag rugby festival 

Thursday 3rd April  5V Goldsmiths Arts trip 

Friday 4th April  Woodland Dress Up Day 
Last day of the spring term (2pm finish) 

Monday 7th – Monday 21st April  EASTER HOLIDAY 
Monday 14th – Thursday 17th April  Year 6 Easter School  

Wednesday 23rd April  Reception Hearing and vision screening 

Tuesday 29th April  
Resource Base to Pizza Express 
UNITY dance competition  

Wednesday 30th April  Year 5 art workshop  
Thursday 1st May  9am Guitar performance  for parents and carers 
Friday 2nd May 9am Piano performance for parents and carers  

Monday 5th May  SPRING BANK HOLIDAY 
Thursday 8th May  9am SEND Coffee morning – language development 

Monday 12th May 
Nursery to Horniman butterfly house 
Year 2 to Tower Bridge 

Monday 12th – Friday 16th May Year 6 SATs week 
Thursday 15th May Family Film Night  

Friday 16th May Year 2 football tournament  
Monday 19th May 9am Woodwind performance for parents and carers 

Tuesday 20th May  
Year 5 and 6 boys’ cricket tournament  
Family Film Night  

Wednesday 21st May  Reception Bug Man visit 
Thursday 22nd May Year 5 and 6 girls’ cricket tournament  

Friday 23rd May PTA fundraiser – non uniform day 
Monday 26th – Friday 30th May HALF TERM HOLIDAY 
Sunday 8th June Family Fun Run (Forster Park) 
Tuesday 10th June Year 5 and year 6 hockey tournament  

Friday 20th June 
INSET Day 
PTA Trip to Legoland  

Tuesday 1st July  Year 6 secondary transition day 
Wednesday 2nd July  Year 6 Royal Opera House Project  
Week beginning Monday 7th July Whole School Assessment Week  
Tuesday 8th July  Summer Music Concert 
Monday July 14th Nursery and Reception  Sports Day 
Tuesday 15th July Year 1 and Year 2 Sports Day 

Wednesday 16th July  5.00pm Year 6 prformance  
Thursday 17th July 9.00am Year 6 performance  
Friday 18th July  Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 Sports Day 
Tuesday 22nd July Last Day of Summer Term (2pm finish) 

 



SEND Workshops 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Dance with Trinity Laban 
 

Year 5 were visited by dance 

artist Emma Greene from Trinity 

Laban this week. The children 

took part in a taster session of 

dance and choreography so 

they could trial  "Bellingham 

Beats", weekly creative and 

choreography classes run by 

Trinity Laban. Please see 

attached information if your 

child is interested in taking part. 

 

Oracy and SEN Coffee Mornings 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Weekly Attendance 

 
Well done to those who won the Attendance Cup this week! Who will win next week? 

 
 

 SoundSteps Music School 
 

Soundsteps are supporting a campaign 

to help more students in primary school 

from reception year up take an interest 

in learning a Musical instrument. To 

support this we will be holding a 

number of Free Music lessons across the 

local area at centres and online in April 

and May and we would like to invite 

your students and parents to attend a 

session and learn more about options 

for learning a Musical instrument and 

Music theory either through School or at 

an extra circular club outside of school. 

 

 

Class  AttendanceAttendan ce Class Attendance Class Attendance  

1M 93%  3A 99% 

 

5V 98.2% 

 
1N 95%  3G 96%  5L 98%  

1W 93%  3S 98%  5C 91%  

2S 92%  4K 97%  6R 98%  

2SW 95%  4L 97%  6A 94%  

2E 98% 

 

4S 95%  6L 94%  



Jays Fun Day 

Wonka Dance Workshop  
 

Easter dance workshop - Friday 11th 

April.  

 

I am a West End professional having 

worked in the industry for 20 years and I 

also have over 15 years of teaching 

experience on top of this and this 

particular workshop is from the film 

‘Wonka’ on which I was an Assistant 

Choreographer and also danced in the 

film itself. 

Join me along with other friends to 

experience what it takes in the Theatre / 

Dance industry. 



 

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Ainhoa  For being kind to her friends and for sharing her ideas during carpet times.  

Well done, Ainhoa! 😊   

Nursery AM  Aswi  For being helpful during tidy up time and her fantastic drawing of her family.  

Well done, Aswi! 😊   

Nursery PM  Ira  For joining in with the story ‘Goldilocks and the three bears’ and his fantastic writing this 

week. Well done, Ira! 😊   

Blue Class  Cairo  For his attitude to learning and early morning work this week. Well done, Cairo!  

Red Class  Mark  For his fantastic writing this week! Well done, Mark 😊   

Yellow Class  Feliks  For working hard on his phonics and applying it to his reading and writing. Well done!  

1M  Andrew  For always being polite and respectful and for being a good friend. Well done, Andrew! 

😊   

1N  Maya  For her thoughtful and creative contributions to class discussions and shared writing. She 
has great ideas and always adds extra information and descriptive language. It’s great to 

see her taking care with her letter formation too. Keep up the great work! 😊   

1W  Rushik  For beginning to sound out his spelling independently. He has also been a great friend to 
others in class. Well done Rushik!   

2E  Nathan  For being such a kind, caring and considerate member of 2E. He is very enthusiastic about 
all he does and has a great attitude towards his learning and all he does. Keep it up, well 

done 😊   

2S  Arush  For his caring nature and his positive attitude towards his learning. Well done for always 

trying your best in all that you do! Keep it up! 😊   
2SW  Rhia  For her kindness and caring nature. Rhia is always supporting her peers and is a fabulous 

role model. Well done Rhia, keep it up! 😊   

3A  Zainab  For always being such a helpful member of the class, and a super talk partner! Well 

done😊   

3G Aren  For always trying his best in his learning. Keep it up Aren! 😊   
3S  Aamarah  For working hard in all areas of the curriculum and really thinking about her spellings. 

Well done 😊   

4K  Whole Class  For being respectful and well-behaved during the absence of their class teacher. Well 
done 4K.   

4L Kayden  for always being curious, confident and eager to learn  

4S  Zade  For putting in lots of effort to learn his spellings and times tables every week. His great 

results are a testament to his dedication to learning! 😊   

5C  Mila  For her amazing home learning in producing a representation of the solar system, Great 
work!  

5L  Evan  This week, you have shown fantastic enthusiasm in class discussions, contributing 
thoughtful answers and sharing great ideas with confidence. Well done!  

5V  Michael  For showing excellent leadership skills during Thursday’s dance workshop. Well done 

Michale. 😊   
6A  Mojiith  For settling well into the school community and for already displaying our core values of 

aspiration, respect and excellence. Keep it up!   

6L  Whole class  For hard-work and determination during their mock SATS week. They should be very 
proud of themselves.    

6R  Whole class  For demonstrating superb focus and determination during mock SATs this week. You 
should be very proud of your efforts. Well done.  

RB Blue  Naoki  Well done for being so determined during assessment week this week.  

RB Green  Gregory  Well done for being more independent at playtime and lunchtime.   



SKIPZ Easter Productions 
 

 



 Easter Camps / Workshops 



Lewisham HAF (Holiday Activities and Food) 
latest list of available activities for the Lewisham HAF (Holiday Activities and Food) 

Programme. This programme provides fun activities and nutritious meals for children and 

young people during the school holidays. If you know of a family who has not received the 

code or information and or you feel the family maybe impacted by holiday hunger, please send 

an email to the HAF Programme HAFProgramme@lewisham.gov.uk , for further support. 

Provider name  Age Range Dates and 
times 

Venue Address Ward Activities 

UK Latin 
Community CIC 
 

8 – 14 
years  

14th – 17th 
April 
12pm -4pm 

Prendergast Vale 
School, Elmira Street, 
London SE13 7BN 
 

Lewisham 
Central 

Arts and crafts, food and nutrition, 
sports and well-being. 

Baller Sports 
Coaching LTD 

4 – 11 
years  

7th – 10th April 
10am – 2pm  

Sydenham School, 
Dartmouth Rd, 
London SE26  
4RD 
 

Sydenham 4 days of sports fun! Every day is 
different. Food will be provided. 

Baller Sports 
Coaching LTD 

4 -11 
years  

14th – 17th 
April 
10am – 2pm  

Hatcham Primary 
School Hunsdon 
Road, London,  
SE14 5RD 
 

New cross 
 

4 days of Easter sports fun! Including 
indoor and outdoor activities such as 
football, basketball, dodgeball, hockey 
and many more! 

Skipz Productions 4 – 11 
years  

14th – 17th 
April  
10am – 2pm  

St Andrew’s Church 
hall, St Andrew’s 
Apostle Church, 
Sandhurst Road, SE6 
1XD 
 

Catford 
South 

Easter Performing Arts, Arts and 
Crafts and Clay Modelling Easter 
Camp. 

Empower CIC 
 

5 – 16 
years 

14th - 17th 
April 
11am – 3pm  
 

50 Turnham Rd, 
London SE4 2JD 

Brockley Indoor Roller Skating Activities. 

Pro Touch  
 

7 – 16 
years 

14th – 17th 
April 
10:30 – 
2:30pm  

Haberdashers' Knights 
Academy,  
Launcelot Rd, 
Bromley BR1 5EB 
 

Downham Multi-sports activities including 
football, dodgeball, mini-tennis, 
fitness, speed and agility exercises, 
football-tennis, skipping, and more! 

Downs Friendship 
 

4 – 16 
years 

7th – 10th April 
10am – 2pm 

Goldsmith 
Community Centre: 
Castillon Road, SE6 
1QD 
 

Bellingham Art & Crafts, Sport, Music, Baking and 
Sushi making. 
 
 

Omega Sports 
 

4 – 12 
years 

7th – 10th April  
9am – 1pm 

Baring Primary 
School, Linchmere Rd, 
London SE12 0NB 
 

Lee Green Ball Sports, Water games, Gymnastics, 
Arts and Crafts. 
 
 

Superkids Club 
Ltd - Rushey 
Green 
 

4-11 years 14th – 17th 
April 
9am – 1pm 

Rushey Green Primary 
School, Culverley 
Road, Catford, 
London, SE6 2LA 
 

Rushey 
Green 

Easter Spring and bonnet making, 
Bake and Treat and Easter egg hunt.  

mailto:HAFProgramme@lewisham.gov.uk


Online Safety 


